At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 6th October 2008 at 7.30pm

Present: Mr. P. Simmonds

               Mr. A. Parry               

               Mr. M. Wedd

   Mrs.V. Swinburn

   Ms. M. Davies 
 
               Mrs. J. Plante                
   Cllr. A Tarbuck
      
   Mr. M. Davis (Clerk)
In the absence of the parish council chairman it was agreed that the vice chairman should chair the meeting.

Apologies:  Apologies were received from Mrs.B. Beard (Chairman), Mr. D. Hull,        Mr. A Forrest, Mr P Gravenall and Cllr. A. Davies.
Declaration of Interests:   Mr. P. Simmonds. (Affordable Housing) 
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 1st September 2008 having been circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman.
Matters arising:
Vicarage Green:  It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Ms Davies and resolved that Smart Cut be asked to strim the eastern boundary of the Vicarage Green following a request from Mr Jones of 16 Grange Road.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mrs Swinburn spoke about the Parish Paths Partnership (P3) funding. There was some discussion as to whether the funding related to isolated improvements or more general maintenance and whether the Parish Council would assume any liability as a result of the work. Mrs Swinburn to seek further guidance.
The proposal to upgrade the Bridle-Way from Dines Green to the B4204 near the food factory was reported. It is proposed to upgrade the surface to enable use by cyclists. The WCC Countryside Service officer will contact landowners initially to seek their agreement and he will advise the Parish Council of progress. 
Highways: The Clerk reported that the County Council had been advised of the highway defects reported at the previous meeting. Mrs Swinburn reported that Bell Lane was in poor condition and the Clerk will report this to highways.
Allotments: Mr Forrest had submitted a report on the benefit of ponds both in terms of improved drainage and wildlife. It was agreed that the Clerk ask Peter King to submit a price to clear the allotment ditches in order to improve drainage. The Clerk reported that there were 5 applicants for allotments, one of which was to be managed by parents to enable the pre school group to make regular visits. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to allotment holders asking them if they propose to retain the allotment and if so whether they would be prepared to work half the area. The subdivision of any vacant plots would also be considered. 
Anti Social Behaviour: The problem of inconsiderate parking of vehicles was discussed. The clerk to write to the vehicle’s owner with a copy to the Police beat manager.
Affordable Housing:  The Clerk read the response from Mr Weston the Chief Executive of Elgar Housing. There was a dispute between Mr Bolton and the Housing association which was hindering progress of the scheme. It was agreed that the Chairman should approach Mr Bolton to explore the possibility of changing the Housing Association concerned in the development.
Parish Plan:  The chairman reported the response from County Highways to the issues arising from the Parish Plan. The response was detailed although only some of the proposals would be actioned. There was discussion about the lack of support for an additional Vehicle Activated Sign because the County Council’s Policy was being changed.
It had always been hoped to install a second sign and the parish has budgeted £4,500 during the current year. The Clerk to contact Cllr. Alwyn Davies making the case for the scheme to proceed.

Village Hall:  There was concern that there had been a reduction in the numbers attending the Karate Club. It was agreed that positive proposals for increasing membership such as demonstrations at the village school should be received before the allocation of the grant could be considered.
Joint Core Strategy:  It was reported that a public meeting had been arranged at 7.00pm on Wednesday 8th October at the Village Hall to be attended by members of the Joint Core Strategy Group to answer questions from local residents. It was agreed that Mr Simmonds, Mrs Swinburn and Mr Wedd would produce a response on behalf of the Parish Council.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:  It was reported that the hedge in front of Malvern Walk was overgrown. An overgrown hedge was also reported at the Old Police House, Martley Road. The clerk to write to those concerned.
Casual Vacancy:  It was reported that there were 3 applicants for the casual vacancy. The matter would be deferred to the November meeting when more members should be present.
Correspondence: The following correspondence was received:
1. WCC, Waste Core Strategy. Mr Wedd to read document and report back
Planning: Nothing to report
Finance:      
a) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr Parry, seconded by Mr. Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. RA Gould – Grass Cutting September      
        - £65

2. Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green Maintenance       - £222.26

& Verges (including Hallow Lane)  August               

3. Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green Maintenance       - £151.76

& Verges  September                

4. Humbert’s (Halls) – Rent for Vicarage Green 

29/09/2008  to  24/03/2009


         - £225.00  

5. Mike Davis – Printing 11 copies of  Preferred        - £159.75

Options Document

The Chairman advised that the draft budget for 2009/2010 should be submitted to the next (3rd November) meeting. There was concern that the Village Hall committee had not submitted a detailed budget. The Clerk to write to the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee, requesting a budget proposal.
The Common:  The clerk reported that Mr Snape of MHDC had agreed that the possible encroachment on the Common at Scots Pine could be resolve locally between the developer and the Lord of the Manor. The Lord of the Manor had been concerned that he was not notified about planning applications. It was agreed that he should be referred to the new Parish Council web site where planning applications will be listed. It had not so far been possible to contact Dave Lavender of WCC to discuss drainage on the common. The matter of problems caused by the exercise of dogs and horses on the common were discussed. It was agreed that the Clerk should look into the possible use of signs. 

Any other business: There was concern about a development at Woodend, opposite Elgar’s Birthplace in Crown East Lane and the presence of 4 caravans. Cllr. Tarbuck to notify the MHDC planning enforcement officer.
Date of Next meeting:  3rd November 2008 at 7.30pm.                  

